
NORTH DAKOTA STATE PLUMBING BOARD
1110 College Drive, Suite 210. Bismarck, ND 58501

(701) 328-9977. (701) 328-9979 (Fax)

August 19, 2009

Mr. John Walstad
Code Revisor
North Dakota Legislative Council
State Capitol
600 East Boulevard, 2nd Floor
Bismarck, NO 58505-0360

Dear Mr. Walstad:

The Notice of Intent to Adopt, Amend and Repeal Administrative Rules and a copy of
the proposed rules are enclosed as required by ND.C.C. § 28-32-10(1).

Sincerely,

Enclosures

Jack Skaley
Secretary-Chief Inspector

Brent Beechie
Deputy Chiefinspector

Laurie Walcker
Administrative Assistant

Eugene Schmidt
Journeyman Plumber

Lon E. Drevecky
President, Mech Eng

Gerald Scherr
Master Plumber

Wayne Kern
State Dept. Of Health

Gail Kalenze
Vice President
Consumer Member



NOTICE OF INTENT TO
ADOPT, AMEND AND REPEAL ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota State Board of Plumbing will hold a public hearing to

address proposed amendments to N.D. Admin. Code sections 62-01-01-01; 62-03.1-01-01; 62-03.1-01-05;

62-03.1-02-02; and repeal of N.D. Admin. code section 62-03.1-01-03, at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October

7, 2009 at the North Dakota Department of Health Training Center, 2639 East Main Avenue, Bismarck, NO.

The purpose of the rules, amendments and appeal is to adopt by reference the most recent version of the

Uniform Plumbing Code with exceptions and modifications. The proposed amendment to section 62-01-01-01

subsection 4 addresses where inquires may be directed, regarding Licensing, Plumbing Installation and

Inspections; the proposed amendment to section 62-03.1-01-01 subsection 1 addresses adoption ofthe 2009

edition of the Uniform Plumbing Code; the proposed amendment to section 62-03.1-01-05 subsection 1

addresses the amount charged for a requested inspection or reinspection; the proposed amendments to

section 62-03.1-02-02 subsections 1 through 18 and appendix E addresses exceptions and modifications to

the Uniform Plumbing Code; the repeal of section 62-03.1-01-03 is a duplication of rules addressed in the

State Plumbing Code. The proposed amendments and repeal is not expected to have an impact on the

regulated community in excess of $50,000.

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of North Dakota State Plumbing Board, 1110 College

Drive, Suite 210, Bismarck, NO, 58501. A copy of the proposed rules and/or a regulatory analysis may be

requested by writing the above address or calling 701-328-9977. Written or oral comments on the proposed

rules sent to the above address or telephone number and received by October 19, 2009 will be fully

considered.

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a

disability, please contact the North Dakota State Plumbing Board at the above telephone number or address

at least 15 days prior to the public hearing.

Dated this 19 day of August 2009.·

Jack Skaley
Secretary-Chief Inspector


